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October 2021

Dear Parent/Carer
Mock Examinations
Due to unforeseen circumstances, we have had to bring the mock examinations forward by one week, which means they will now commence week beginning Monday 22 November 2021 instead of Monday 29 November 2021.  This means, of course, that these exams are now fast approaching. 
As well as being a good chance to gain experience of an exam series before the ‘real’ GCSE exams next summer, the mock exams are more important than ever.  Should we return to a period of national lockdown or increased restrictions due to covid, the mock exams will form a crucial part of the evidence base needed for the teacher assessment process if, for example, GCSE exams do not take place.  It is, therefore, incredibly important that Year 11 students prepare for and attend all their mock exams. 
Each student will receive their personalised exam timetable stickers during week commencing Monday 1 November 2021 and I have attached a copy of the full timetable of examinations to the end of this letter.  Please make sure you have a copy of this document so that you can support your child with their preparation for each exam.  It is important, during the exams, that students arrive on time to school each morning to be registered prior to their exams.  Students who are late may not be allowed entry to the exam.  Lessons will continue as normal when students are not participating in an exam.

Students will have an assembly on the morning of Friday 5 November 2021 to advise them on preparation and to make sure they understand the exam guidelines set by JCQ, these will be followed in the mocks and any student breaching the regulations will face sanctions.  A copy of the content of the assembly will also be on the school website if you wish to familiarise yourself with the advice students have received, a link will be sent shortly after the assembly for you to access this. 
In order that each student does their best, everyone should be revisiting previously studied topics daily.  The half term break is an ideal opportunity to undertake revision and exam preparation.  It is widely acknowledged that last minute ‘cramming’ has very little impact.  Students achieve much more if they study consistently over time.  Students have been provided with revision lists and online resources such as Hegarty maths, Educake and Seneca Learning, which will also be of use when revising.  

Exams are always a stressful time for students and families, you can support students in the following ways:
1. Work with them to find what revision style works for each person.

2. Encourage students to take revision breaks and find a balance between studying and doing things they find enjoyable and relaxing.

3. Make sure children are eating and drinking at regular intervals.

4. Encourage taking some time after revising to wind down. 

5. Reassurance– reinforce that you are and will be proud of your family no matter what happens.

6. Remain positive and hopeful.
7. Plan a treat or an activity together to mark the end of the exams.

8. Set aside one to one time so that your child can talk to you about any worries.

9. Let them know their feelings are valid and normal, but also offer support and solutions where possible.

10. Anxiety is often worst at night, and this means it is useful to encourage good bedtime routines.
Further advice for parents can be found here:
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/parents-guide-to-support-exam-time/
Intervention Support
In addition to the teaching and learning provided by your child’s class teachers, we will be starting our programme of intervention sessions after school from Monday 1 November 2021, directly after half term.  It is strongly advised that students attend these sessions in the lead up to their mock exams and throughout the remainder of Year 11 in order to give them the best possible chances to succeed.  We will be able to use work completed in these sessions as evidence, should we be in a position where we need to, and it is a perfect opportunity for students to plug gaps in understanding and to consolidate learning. 
A timetable for these sessions will be shared with students before half term and posted onto the school website in due course. 
If you have any questions about anything in this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me via email at diane.whitehead@appletonacademy.co.uk.
Yours faithfully 

Diane Whitehead

Deputy Headteacher - Secondary Attainment and Standards
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